
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 8, 2024 
 
 
 
Harold LeMay Enterprises, Inc. 
Pierce County Refuse 
4111 192nd Street E 
Tacoma, WA 98446 
 
 
RE: Notice of Pierce County Disposal Fee Increase Effective March 1, 2024 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
This is to notify you that the landfill rate for Federal facilities in Pierce County will increase from 
$128.71 per ton to $130.75 per ton effective March 1, 2024. This increase was calculated in 
accordance with the 2008 Solid Waste Handling Agreement between LRI and Pierce County. 
 
The increase is calculated on Components A and C of the Solid Waste Handling Agreement. 
Please refer to the enclosed copy of the Pierce County tipping fee increase letter, as written 
and calculated by Ryan Dicks, Solid Waste Administrator, for additional information regarding 
the increase. 
 
If you have any questions please contact me at (253) 847-7555. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Mikaela Howells 
District Controller 
 
 
 
 

Pierce County Recycling, Composting and Disposal, LLC dba LRI 
17925 MERIDIAN STREET EAST  PUYALLUP, WASHINGTON 98375 
OFFICE:  253-847-7555    FAX:  253-847-7713 


